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At Beech Academy, we are all delighted to have witnessed the growth of our ‘Academy Coun-
cil’ since its inception. Initially, the work undertaken by colleagues was as part of a ‘Transition Board’
in the Spring and Summer of 2022 to prepare the school and wider stakeholders for joining Nexus on
1%t September 2022. This process was both collaborative and seamless and our transition completed

right on time, to the delight of our children, families and colleagues.

Subsequently, the transition board became the ‘Academy Council’ from the autumn term in 2022 and
has since been instrumental in providing the support and challenge for school leaders which, in turn
has enabled our leaders to further develop the school and implement a clear and focused School Im-
provement Plan. Members of our Academy Council are becoming more and more prevalent within the
day-to-day work of the school. In October, we held a development session for members that focused
on the current self-evaluation for Beech and our subsequent priorities for this academic year. This
proved to be a really helpful opportunity for members to ask a range of questions to better understand
the direction of the school and to see Beech ‘in action” on a normal working day. Since this time, our
members have also been involved with supporting initiatives and activities during the autumn term.
Recently, one member has supported our Literacy Coordinator, Bev Cooper to help with our ‘Parent
Literacy Workshops” which have proved to be a roaring success and our Community Governor accom-
panied pupils and colleagues on a recent trip to watch ‘A Christmas Carol’ at Nottingham Playhouse
theatre.

At Beech, we are very much looking forward to continuing the journey that we have begun with our
Academy Council and are really excited to watch it grow from strength to strength. We would like to
offer a huge ‘thank you’ to all of our current members for the work that they do to support the school.
It is both appreciated and valued in equal measure.
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